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Brewster Elementary School
PTA Regular Meeting Minutes
October 9th, 2018

· Sarah Bassett called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm.
· Quorum was established.
· Minutes approved from September 2018.  

Principal’s Report   							                              Kelly Dessy
· Brewster had state visitors from Advanced-Ed which is a review team to consider our whole district for accreditation.  Visitors interviewed parent, students, and observed student engagement in classrooms.  The report that will be sent after 30-60 days will have a national review and then will be shared with our district leadership and public.  Initial feedback was very positive!
· We enjoyed our first Morning Meeting of the year.  This is a school family time for us to celebrate students, staff, and our learning community.  We met Buddy the Bulldog and celebrated Brewster Reads, Reflections, and Science Fair.
· We are grateful for our PTA hosting our Red Wings assembly which highlighted healthy choices, education, and dedication to our goals.  Students and staff had a shoot-out and the students were victorious!
· Fun Run was a HUGE success!  We are so thankful to Christie, Jill, Gregor, and our Brewster community for making it a fun and memorable event that gives right back to our students!
· Community Service Kids completed their Battle for Change and we were so thrilled with the support for Autism Awareness and RCS Foundation.  Well done to our kids for this service project!
· Fall assessments ongoing and staff will be partnering with families to share our journey of learning, individual plans when needed, and feedback regarding student learning as we transition through the first trimester.  Please know parent partnerships are essential to student growth and achievement.  Reach out anytime-we are pleased to share this educational journey with you!

President’s Report						                                        Sarah Bassett
· Bike and walk to school Wednesday Oct 10.  There will be ice cream coupons for kids that bike andhave a helmet.  
· 272 families logged on to my school anywhere app.  Doing great!  A bulletin will go out every week with pta information.  Store is currently closed while we do some maintenance.  An email will go out when the app is open again.  
· If you have any pix for yearbook, send to brewsteryearbook@gmail.com.  If you send pix, you’re kids will be in the yearbook!
· If you’re a chair, please try to submit reimbursements within a week of having the event.  We will try to get reimbursement to you within a week of you turning it in.  if waiting for the reimbursement is an issue, please let us know!!  If anyone is getting a reimbursement check, PLEASE cash it.  We’ve had checks from last year that we have had to rewrite and it is difficult.
· We still have some open committees.  Multicultural and diversity (district level committee), PAC representative – which is for students who have an IEP.  Must be a parent of a child with IEP, Art Smart, World of Welcome, Math Club, Assemblies.  
· Brewster PAYS for our assemblies.  The red wings was awesome and was free.  All of the other assemblies are a couple thousand dollars and come from PTA funds.  So the more money we can make the more wonderful assemblies our students can attend!!
· A flyer came home for Red Wing night.  The tickets are half off, and PTA gets $5 back for every ticket sold.
1st Vice President Report 				_______             _                       Darnell Velilla
· 302 (check on number) total families in Brewster.  So far there are 133 families signed up for pta.  We need more families to sign up!!  If you haven’t done it, please do so!


2nd Vice President Report___________________________________                	                Emily Kuhl    
· Passive fundraising – bushes, Gordon food service, Toyology.  Amazon smile is increasing their percentage from oct 29-nov 2nd.  If you know you’re going to be making a big purchase, please go to Amazon smile!!!
· Founders Day.  We acknowledge a parent or faculty for volunteer work that they do for the school.  If you can please start thinking of nominations, please nominate!!!!!  Need to write a 50-word paragraph to nominate someone, saying why they should be nominated.  Nominee must be a PTA member.  Nominations forms will be available at the November PTA mtg.
Treasurer’s Report				   	                                           Melissa Poniatowski                     
· Current bank account is $31,167.95.  This includes Blakes and Fun Run.  We are at a good place!
· We may make a deadline for cashing checks, so things do not carry over to the next year.
· Website for the store should be up and running by tomorrow evening!

Secretary’s Report							                         Nicole Wischow
· No news to report.

Committee Reports					_________                             Committee Chairs
Fun Run – Christie Verran. Great day!  Didn’t rain.  Thank you for all parent volunteers!  This year, we had 283 students donate.  Previous years we have had more participation.  This could’ve been because of people not realizing that they had to pay on the app.  But we raised more money than last year!!!  $7,193 donations!!!  Miss Schneiders class had the most participation – followed by Anderson and then Barterian.
Thank you to donors – Krogers, Coldstone, Hollywood market, cute baseball caps from Jason Weir.
OU Basketball Game -Bbooked for February 2nd vs Cleveland State.  3pm game.  Amazing PTA event – kids like sitting with friends in bleacher seats.  NOT a fundraiser.  If kids wish to run through fan tunnel, be in seats by 2:40.  Tickets are $5 and available on the app!!!
Deadline for purchasing is December 1st. Let Laura Campbell or Sue Evans know if you have any questions.
Drama Club - This has been in the works since spring!  Registration opened last Tuesday.  This year we are doing Escape from Wonderland – a unique story.  Large cast play.  This is very inclusive – we don’t turn anyone away!!!  54 registered so far.  Next Tuesday is cut off for drama club.  Open only to 4th and 5th graders.  Very excited!!!  Do a show for the school and then a Friday evening performance.  We are one of the few schools that put on such a large production.  Last year we had 104 students involved!

Unfinished Business___________________________________________________________________
· Strategic planning did not complete buying the seat sacks.  5 classes have received it. Others are on order and are on their way.

New Business___									_____________
· Coleen Dykstra, Chair of Strategic Planning – Voted and approved $3,748.42.  This amount was already approved last year, she explained what this amount would go towards this year and PTA approved.  Additional request of $3,360 to be voted on at November PTA meeting.  Total to be spent this year (if $3,360 approved at November meeting) = $7,108.42.
· Thank you to Natalie Wozniak and Deb Mellet for planning another successful Fall Family Night at Blake’s!

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motions										_____________

Announcements									_____________
· Next PTA meeting is scheduled for November 7, 2018 at 7pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Nicole Wischow, Brewster PTA Secretary
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